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MUGA Opening & Sports Day—Friday 30th June at 1pm 

Laura Coombs will be officially opening the Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) 

for us to celebrate this significant sporting addition to the school. Laura 

was a pupil at Bean School not so long ago, and she has gone on to play                

professional women’s football for Arsenal,    Chelsea and more recently as captain of the                

Liverpool squad. During her time with Chelsea, she was a member of the 2015 FA CUP              

winners against Notts County. She has also represented England on two occasions as an                    

effective midfield player.  

In order to make the most of this occasion, we have decided to move our Sports Day to the 

30th June to coincide with the official opening. This will allow the children to 

be able to interact with Laura throughout the afternoon; an experience I’m 

sure will prove to be inspirational.   

Parents are invited to join us from 1pm for a 1:10 kick off.  

Please bring a collapsible chair if required.  

Zig Zag Lines and Parking 

More than 1,000 children a month are being injured on local roads around British 

schools – please park considerately! Late is better than unsafe. Please also be 

mindful of parking across residents driveways/pathways. Additional parking is               

also available at The Black Horse in Bean.  

Summer Fayre 

A big thank you to everyone who came along to the Summer Fayre!                             

Friends of Bean raised an impressive £2786! 

Sporting Achievements 

Congratulations to our Kwick Cricket squad for coming second from eight 

teams!  The Year 6 athletes were Jamie, Ryan, Louis, Callum H, Callum F, Ben, 

Elysia, Sophie, Finlay and Rebecca. 



More information will inevitably follow, but if you have any queries, please speak to a              

member of staff and we shall be glad to help.  

Mr Reilly 

Key Dates 
 

26th June—Year 5 Choral Project at The Orchard Theatre 

27th & 28th June—Year 6 Performance 

29th June—Year 6 Finance Challenge Final 

30th June—Sports Day & MUGA opening 

1st-5th July—Year 6 Isle of Wight Residential 

3rd—7th July—Outdoor Learning Week 

10th & 11th July—Year 5 Presentations to parents 

11th July—Reports & Class information to parents 

13th July—Mother Tongue Day 

17th—19th July—Bikeability (Bannatyne Class) 

20th July—Leavers Assembly 

21st July—Training Day—No children 

24th—28th July—Activity Week for Key Stage 2 

 

New Attendance Rule 

Kent County Council have an attendance rule that indicates that the parents of 

any child who has a total of 5 days in any 50 day period, without valid evidence of absence, 

will be referred to Kent County Council where a fine is likely to be issued.  

As there is a clear correlation between attendance and pupil achievement, please make              

every effort to ensure your child attends school as often as possible and punctually.   

Key Stage 1 and 2—8.40am for a 8.45am entrance. 

Friends of Bean Dates 

Friends of Bean have kindly organised the following: 

5th July –End of year Picnic 

14th July—Year 6 Prom—Helpers Please! 


